

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

The Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 DOE WEBSITE: http://www.doe.k12.de.us Mark T. Murphy Secretary of Education Voice: (302) 735-4000 FAX; (302) 739-4654

December 8, 2014
Via email attachment

Stephen Dressel Chairman, Board of Directors Newark Charter School 200 McIntire Drive Newark, DE 19711

Dear Mr. Dressel:

The Department of Education has received and reviewed a charter minor modification request from the Newark Charter School to modify and expand the high school building.

Newark Charter School's minor modification request to renovate 6,000 square feet of unused space in the second floor mezzanine to create three classrooms for the Engineering and Physics Suite; and construction of a new 4,500 square foot building for the Performing Arts Center is approved.

The Department will require the certificate of occupancy and final floor plans when available to properly calculate the custodial units for the next school year.

If you should have any questions, please contact Jennifer Nagourney at (302) 735-4020.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Murphy

Secretary of Education

Cc: Gregory Meece, School Leader, Newark Charter School

David Blowman, Deputy Secretary of Education, Department of Education

Mary Kate McLaughlin, Chief of Staff, Department of Education
Jennifer Nagourney, Executive Director, Charter School Office